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Village Hall Newsletter 

Jean Royle and family would like to thank         

everyone for their cards, flowers and condolences 

on the death of Ernie. Also a very big thank you 

to all those who helped out at the after funeral 

lunch. 

Due to the current Coronavirus situation, the Village Hall is closed for the time 

being. This means that the following events are postponed: 

Senior Residents Party 

Village Hall AGM 

Horticultural and Craft Show 

The newsletter will not be delivered, but will still appear on our                                           

Facebook page and website. 

_____________________________________________________ 

The fish van will still be in the Village Hall car park on Tuesdays from around 

10.30am.   This will continue as long as he is able to visit. 

If you wish to buy fish, please remember to KEEP YOUR DISTANCE. The car 

park is large enough for everyone to stay apart . With this in mind, could     

everyone please either walk to the Hall, or, if not possible, park their cars on 

the road outside, leaving the car park free for people to move around safely. 

 

The Committee would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for all 

their support and help over the 15 years since this Rampside Village Hall 

opened its doors. 

We hope everyone stays safe and healthy and see you soon. 


